
To General Nicassia Avicia of Phoenix Reach, Commanding General, Army of the 

Citadel. 

 

General, As per your orders we have advanced in Reikos and engaged the enemy 

therein. 

During our pursuit of the retreating Druj we encountered a party of Orcs moving away 

from the main body. We pursued this unit along an axis that appeared to take us 

towards the boundaries of the forest of Peytaht. 

Fortunately we were able to catch the party before they crossed the border into the 

Barrens and engaged them. Such engagement would not normally elicit a report 

directly to high command but the outcome of this encounter resulted in us isolating one 

of the fleeing Druj magicians and his bodyguard. 

Strangely, the Druj magician in this instance executed his own guard as we 

approached and proceeded to surrender to us. Treachery amongst the Druj is common 

but we rarely see it directly in the field, let alone have Druj surrender to Imperial 

Forces knowing the fate that normally accompanies such an act. 

We have secured the orc prisoner to investigate further. Upon interrogation he has 

stated that he has important information which he is willing to offer up should a deal 

to his liking be reached. I fear such a deal is beyond what I am able to authorise 

myself and as a result I have dispatched him under guard to Anvil so that he can be 

properly debriefed. 

In addition to the orc prisoner we have also despatched his possessions, including a 

phial of an unusual herbal substance which he was carrying. 

We hope that you are able to discern some useful intelligence from this individual. 

 

Captain Fulcara Melebor of the Fallenstar Spire, Army of the Citadel. 

 


